
FINANCIAL SERVICES

Strategic Planning

The budget reports for 2010/11/ to 2014/15 have been considered by the Executive and relevant Overview & Scrutiny Panels, with the Executive issuing its draft Budget Proposals for consultation purposes at its meeting on 17th December. The consultation process will end on 13th January with feedback being considered by the Executive on 18th January, following which the Executive will make final budget recommendations to Council on 2nd February 2010.

Revenues and Benefits Services
Council Tax collection measured against targets as set out in the Service Plan, were on target as at the end of November 2009.  Business Rate collection was down by 1.2% actual but 0.96% in real terms, ie, after taking off the Non Domestic Rate Referral Scheme amount from the collectable debit.  It should be noted that nationally authorities are reporting a reduction in NNDR collection performance.

Benefit performance measures have been completely revamped by the Department of Works and Pensions under their ‘Right time Right Benefit’ initiative.

Under the ‘right time’ indicator the Council is assessing claims and changes in circumstance at an average of 12.91 days against a target of 13.  The trend is continually improving and we are likely to be below target by the year end.

Under the ‘right benefit’ indicator 13,499 reductions/increases in benefit have been identified and processed since 1st April 2009, well above DWP targets.

Working age benefits caseload is increasing at approximately 52 per month and has increased by 17% from 3251 to 3812 in the period January 2009 to November 2009.  The overall increase in benefit claimants in this period is approx 56 per month. 

The Revenues and Benefits shared services business case between Carlisle, Copeland and Allerdale has been agreed by all three Councils.  The programme project plan has been drafted and work is ongoing to appoint the management team and introduce the North West Cumbria Revenues and Benefits Service from 1st April 2010.  Staff assimilation/recruitment and ICT conversion work will complete between 1st April and 30th September 2010. 

Under ‘Recession Planning’ the Unit is looking at the resource implications of the expected 50% increase in benefit claims from working age residents and how to mitigate the effect on service provision although trends to date suggest the increase will be nearer 30%.  The Council received £113,000 in ‘ring fenced’ DWP grant for 2009/10 and will receive an additional £37,000 in 2010/11 to meet the costs of any additional temporary resources to administer the increased number of claims.  However, the Benefits Subsidy Administration Grant has been reduced by 5% and this represents a continuous four year reduction in the amount of allocated grant on top of a freeze on inflationary increases.

Audit Services
The last meeting of the Audit Committee was held on 4th December 2009. 

The Committee received a report from the Head of Audit Services outlining the satisfactory progress to date in respect of action taken on recommendations contained in an audit report relating to the Council’s ICT Security Policy. A further report to monitor progress on any outstanding issues will be presented to the Audit Committee on 15th January 2010. The Committee also received a quarterly report from the Director of Corporate Services on treasury transactions together with an interim report on Treasury Management including forecasts for 2010/11 with projections to 2014/15.

The Assistant Director (Resources) gave a verbal report and issued a briefing note advising members of interim arrangements to be put in place in Internal Audit from 17th December 2009, when the current Head of Audit was to leave the Authority, up to the end of the financial year with the potential of a future shared service arrangement or alternative options being initiated from 1st April 2010 onwards. Observations made by the Audit Committee over the interim arrangements in respect of resource levels and the independence of the role of the interim manager have subsequently been reported to the Executive. The Assistant Director (Resources) has since written to the Committee Chairman providing assurances and clarification in this respect. With regard to options for the longer term administration of Internal Audit a report will be presented to The Audit Committee on 15th January 2010.

Councillor J Mallinson

Finance Portfolio Holder
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